
      Thank you for all that you do!  Our members continue to serve

our students and their families with professionalism and pride. 

 Engaging our students in a myriad of powerful academic lessons,

caring for their social emotional needs, creating safe environments

for our classes and making positive memories for our school

communities.

     Our commitment to our students and our profession has been

unwavering even though resources and respect have been limited

during these unprecedented times of service.  It is imperative that

we support each other and stay focused on the power of unity. 

 Together our actions will impact positive change for educational

professionals and therefore the children we serve. Our collective

message continues to be:

Please take care of yourselves and your families. Your union is here

to support you.  Thank you again for being proactive, positive, and

powerful as we stand together in solidarity.
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Respect our commitment. 
Acknowledge our value.  

Support our service. 

President Popken

We Are the Union!
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THE OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER OF THE POUGHKEEPSIE
PUBLIC SCHOOL TEACHERS'  ASSOCIATION

P P S T A  S A F E .

Stay Connected
!

Poughkeepsie Public School
Teachers' Association

@ppstapride

PPSTA is located at:
40 Garden Street, Suite 207

Poughkeepsie, NY 12601
845.471.3376

FAX 845.471.6793

Office Super  Secretary: 
Olga Mirabilio

officesecretary@ppsta.org
Hours: M-F 8AM - 12 PM

https://www.facebook.com/ppstapride/
https://www.facebook.com/ppstapride/
https://www.facebook.com/ppstapride/


              Perez Power & PPSTA! 
In response to the unprecedented 
need caused by COVID-19,  I have 
set up a team supporting the American Heart
Association today and would like to invite
you to join me by making a gift to my Heart
Walk page to protect the hearts we love.

Team Name: Poughkeepsie Pioneers

It only takes a minute and your gift has the
power to give hope, healing and more time
with loved ones. Click here to donate.

Thank you for your amazing
generosity~Frankie Perez

 The PPSTA Scholarship
Committee would love to have

anyone that wants to join!  We are
now collecting

 
~so if your building needs an 

 official Scholarship Committee
Change Jar and are interested in

collecting donations please reach
out to us. 

ALL donations go directly to
scholarships for our students.  

If you have any questions or comments please
email ppstascholarship@gmail.com

Tax Info
2021-22
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For your financial
records, please note:

Union dues 
for 2021 were 

$866.92
Also, Educator

Expense Tax
Deduction

renewed for 2021
tax returns.  Click

here for more
information.




Please contact the PPSTA
Treasurer Kim Coleman at

Treasurer@ppsta.org if
you have any questions.

https://bndfr.com/fddnn
https://bndfr.com/fddnn
https://bndfr.com/fddnn
https://bndfr.com/fddnn
https://www.nysut.org/news/2022/february/tax


 I want to publicly compliment, and express
appeciation to Debbie Kardas, our Benefit Trust
Coordinator.  It's a position that probably doesn't
get much love, and isn't even really fully
understood.  Since retiring in 2017, my family
members and I have faced a few serious medical
situations.  Each and every time we called on
Debbie to help us out, she was on it! In explaining
exactly what our benefits included, she was
incredibly patient.  In dealing with stubborn
insurance representatives who hesitated in
allowing what they are required to provide , she
was tenacious (ie. "a bulldog") !   I don't like to
admit it, but when I was packing up and ending
my time in the Poughkeepsie City School District, I
had overlooked signing the document that would
allow my family and I to maintain health insurance
coverage through PPSTA.  It would have been
devestating if I hadn't signed.  Lucky for us, Debbie
had kept track of the situation and came to my
classroom, insurance form in hand, so I could sign. 
 That meant a lot to me on a practical level, and on
a personal level as well.  The role of Benefit Trust
Coordinator is an incredibly important one.  I'm
glad that Debbie has taken it on. I think it works
well for all of us. Thank you Debbie.

Rick Keller-Coffey
PHS and PMS

PPSTA Pride Member Spotlight~
Debbie Kardas





Visit PPSTA on Facebook &
Instagram for more great

member pics!



Let's stand together in support and solidarity for
safe and healthy school environments for our

students and staff!
Our 

"PPSTA Safe" &

   "Take the Temperature" 

     Initiatives are here!  

' 
PPSTA believes that students and staff have a right to a safe school environment without threat of
violence or illness.  The results of our recent PPSTA Health and Safety Survey show large
percentages of members reporting feeling unsafe in their building(s) and/or procedurally
uninformed regarding health and safety protocols.  
PPSTA leadership continues to call on building and district leadership for accurate 
documentation, timely information and adherence to established health and safety policies and
protocols to ensure that our students and staff have an optimal learning environment for success.

Members will receive their materials from
their advisor and are asked to display the
poster(s) on their classroom doors and
document temperature data for two weeks. 
 Please see your Advisors and/or CBR for
additional materials. 

https://www.nysut.org/resources/all-listing/2016/may/campaign-to-end-overheated-schools-and-colleges


Please Note:
at this link:

https://forms.gle/FqWioYrjWbKxCYWu9
https://forms.gle/FqWioYrjWbKxCYWu9


Condolences to Justin Garrett &
Aleecia Garrett

on the passing of 
his Mother-In-Law, 

Aleecia's Mother, Susan G
Beckett

 It's not too
late to sign up
for the Vassar

seminars!

I N

Remembrance

If you would like PPSTA to include the name of a lost loved one, please email  bulletin@ppsta.org

Take time 
for you.

Please
remember to
fill out the in-
service form
prior to the
date of the

seminar and
you need to

sign up for at
least two for
credit.  You
can sign up
for as many

as you like as
long as spots

are still
available.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSci8LFSB1Pe8Jch29dNFx2jk8kehyFWwfOMEZ9SqnBS1hOnWw/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSci8LFSB1Pe8Jch29dNFx2jk8kehyFWwfOMEZ9SqnBS1hOnWw/viewform




At Home

COVID Test

Kit 

 Information

Benefit Trust Coordinator: 
Debbie Kardas

Office hours:  10:30-1:30 

Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday

Any Questions? 

Call the PPSTA office @ 845-471-3376

or email To benefittrust@ppsta.org

The PPSTA Newsletter is the official notification for our membership
regarding all medical and dental insurance information through UMR.  

Update on

pharmacies that

will not require

payment at point

of sale:

http://www.ppsta.org/
http://www.umr.com/
https://ppsta.org/benefits/


ThankThankThank
you!you!you!

It's not too late to
donate! Contact

2ndvp@ppsta.org for
details to participate.

https://www.newpaltz.edu/mhtc/
https://www.newpaltz.edu/mhtc/
http://www.ppsta.org/


https://www.nysut.org/my-nysut/reference/toolkit/member/retirement-guide
https://www.nysut.org/my-nysut/reference/toolkit/member/retirement-guide/table-of-contents
https://www.nysut.org/resources/special-resources-sites/workplace-health-and-safety
https://www.nysut.org/resources/all-listing/research/fact-sheets/fact-sheet-certification-students-with-disabilities
https://www.nysut.org/resources/all-listing/research/fact-sheets/fact-sheet-certification-students-with-disabilities
https://www.nysut.org/resources/all-listing/research/fact-sheets/fact-sheet-national-board-certification
https://www.nysut.org/resources/all-listing/research/fact-sheets/fact-sheet-national-board-certification
https://www.nysut.org/news/2022/january/school-safety-2
https://www.nysut.org/news/2021/april/the-emotional-edges-of-the-pandemic-languishing



